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Ben’s Pen 

We have had several major expenses on our building lately, including a new furnace and a new 

security system.  We have several much needed projects on the drawing board as well.  But one thing 

that all of us realize is that projects take money.  Our budget continues to need our support, thus our 

regular offering must remain a priority for each of us.  As we proceed with our other capital 

improvement projects you will hear more about the specific costs and how you can help.  Our wise use 

of the resources God has given us is essential to keep Bethany looking and running well. 

The church season of Lent begins the first week of March.  I know that many of you have very 

little experience with Lent, but it can be a very meaningful time for each of us.  Lent is set aside to 

examine ourselves and our relationship with God.  It is traditionally a time of repentance, prayer, self-

denial and self-preparation for Easter.  I urge each of you to examine how God enters your relationship 

with your family, your neighbors, your church family and your friends.  Most importantly, how do you 

relate to God?  Spend a few minutes each day reading scripture, talking to and listening to God.  What 

inhibits your relationship with God?  What strengthens your daily walk with God?  The six weeks 

before Easter is an excellent time to examine your relationship with God, whether you want to call it 

Lent or not. 

                                                        In Christ’s Love, 

                                    Ben 

***** 

What is your favorite green snack?  Green dessert?  We invite you to bring some “green” food with 

you as we celebrate a game night on Saturday, March 15
th

 at 6:00 p.m.  Join us for some fellowship, 

good green food and some friendly competition. 

***** 

Our shoe collection is going well, but we still need another pair or two.  Every shoe that is donated will 

be forwarded through Soles4Souls to poor and needy individuals around the world.  Shoes are 

something that we often take for granted, but a pair of shoes can be life changers for many folks.  

Check out our collection site or the Soles4Souls website to learn more.  There are hundreds of folks 

who would love to walk a mile in our shoes. 

***** 

Several individuals from Bethany have become involved in the food pantry at Massaponax Baptist 

Church on the third Monday of each month.  They would love to have you join them.  Ask the pastor 

for some of our volunteer’s names if you are interested.  They would be glad to share some of the 

details with you and have you join them. 

***** 

Our Woman’s Missionary Union Sunday is March 23
rd

.  We will celebrate the many ministries and 

projects that our ladies lead.  One of the annual projects the WMU promotes is the Spring missions 

offering targeting North American missions.  We will kick off this year’s offering on that Sunday. 

***** 

The April Highlights article deadline is March 20th. 

***** 
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2 
Sunday School 
  10:00 am 
Worship  11:00 am 
Choir Rehearsal 
  12:30 pm 

3 
Men’s Meeting 
   7:00 pm 

   

4 
 
 
 
 

5  Ash Wednesday 
 
Bible Study 10:00 am 

6 
 

7 8 
 

9  Daylight Savings              
       Time Begins 
 
 Sunday School 
   10:00 am 
 Worship  11:00 am  
 Choir Rehearsal 
   12:30 pm 
 

10 
 

11 
 
 
 
 
 

12 
PRIME TIMERS 
  12:00 pm 
 

13 
Deacons  7:00 pm 

14 
 

15 
 Green Game Night 
  -includes green  
   snacks  6:00 pm 
 

16   
Sunday School 
   10:00 am 
Worship   11:00 am  
Choir Rehearsal          
   12:30 pm 
 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
St. Patrick’s Day 
 

18 

 

 
 
 
 
 

19 
Bible Study 10:00 am 

    
    

20 
Spring Begins 

 
 
 
 
Newsletter Deadline 

 

21 
   
 
 

22 
Relay for Life Bingo 
@ Marshall Center 
   6:00 & 7:00 pm 

23 
 Sunday School  
   10:00 am 
Worship 11:00 am 
Choir Rehearsal  
   12:30 pm 
WMU Sunday 

24 
 

25 

 
 
 
 
 

26 
Bible Study 10:00 am 
 
 
 

27 
 
 

28 
 
 
 
 

29 
 

30 
Sunday School  
   10:00 am 
Worship 
  w/Communion 
   11:00 am          
Choir Rehearsal          
   12:30 pm 
 

31 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

   1 
(Hey! I thought I was 
supposed to go first?) 
 
VA Baptist All State  
  Choir Concert @ 
Second BC, Richmond 
   3:00 pm 

  March Birthdays 
   3 – Brian Orrock                  19 – Billy Johnson 
   8 – Chris Johnson                21 – Herbert Terry 

 10 – Nina Trice                     26 – Janet Corthon 

 15 – Charles Grimm              30 – Morgan Rogers 
 18 – Patsy Hockaday             30 – Sarah Sepulveda 

 

March Anniversaries 
   3 – Emmitt & Viola Marshall 

 

 

 

Healthcare Center Prayer List: 
Grace Anderson                 Nell Durrett 
Scarlett Blanton                            Violet Henshaw               

Brenda Cannon                 Douglas Jones 

Bobby Carnahan                            
     
 

 

Deacons 

Alice Allen                                                            (804) 448-3292 

Al Baker                                                                (804) 448-3345 
Mike Johnson                                                        (540) 582-6788 

Danny Lee                                                             (540) 582-8213 

Emmitt Marshall                                                    (540) 582-5381 

Harry Newman                                                      (804) 448-1502 

 

Deacon of the Month:                                         Harry Newman 

 
Pastor - Ben Thomas                                           (540) 834-2124 

The mission of Bethany Baptist Church is to make a positive 

impact for Jesus Christ with people who live in our 

community by sharing the message of eternal life through 

Jesus Christ and by growing together as the family of God. 

Just a thought… Maybe when we do not know what to say in 

our prayer it means that we should be quiet and listen.  Actually 

we might accomplish a lot more with our prayer life. 

 

 


